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Let’s give a very 

warm welcome 

to our new staff 

member, Denise. 

We are pleased 

to have her join 

our Campus 

Club family.  

Denise was born 

in the country of 

Liberia located in 

West Africa. She 

emigrated to the 

United States 

with her family 

when she was just thirteen years old.  

Denise has two brothers who live in Blaine and a younger 

sister who resides in Maryland.  

Denise graduated from Armstrong high school in 
Plymouth MN. She is married with two children, son 
Lemuel, and a daughter Sarah.  
 
Denise is currently a student at Metropolitain State 
University in St. Paul where she is studing to be a social 
worker.  
 
Denise says that she is enjoying her time with her new 
Campus Club friends as well as all the fun activities and 
interesting conversation. Welcome aboard Denise! 
 

  

 

Celebrating April 
 

Jazz Appreciation Month 

 

Poetry Month 

 

Kite Month 

 

April Fools’ Day 

April 1 

 

International Pillow  

Fight Day 

April 2 

 

Scrabble Day 

April 13 

 

Passover 

April 15–23 

 

Easter 

April 17 

 

Fiddlers’ Frolic 

April 21–24 

 

Earth Day 

April 22 

 

Dance Week 

April 22–30 

 

Arbor Day 

April 29 

 

April 2022 

 



  

Welcome our new friends 
 

April 3 is World Party Day, which provides 
humankind with an opportunity to coordinate  
our efforts to throw a worldwide simultaneous 
celebration. The idea of a global celebration 
originated in the book Flight, by Vanna Bonta,  
which ends with the entire world counting down  
to a worldwide party on April 3, 2000. Readers 
were so inspired by her vision that they could not 
wait until the year 2000. Instead, they organized 
the first World Party Day on April 3, 1996.  
 

What is it about humans and their need to throw  
a good party? Anthropologist and evolutionary 
psychologist Robin Dunbar believes that partying  
is a primal human instinct that we have been 
compelled to satisfy for millennia. What sets the 
human species apart from other animals is its 
massive brain volume. Evolutionarily speaking, 
our large brains demand lots of attention. Brains 
require a massive amount of energy, and so  
we need to fuel them with food. Once they are 
fueled, our brains allow us to manage incredible 
social complexities and build massive social 
communities. Mr. Dunbar argues that as group 
size increases, it becomes harder and harder  
to establish and maintain social cohesion and 
relationships. Partying is our species’ unique 
solution to this problem. 
 

Social practices associated with parties—eating, 
laughter, singing, and 
dancing—stimulate the 
release of endorphins in  
our brains, reinforcing good 
feelings and promoting 
community. Dunbar even 
goes as far as suggesting 

that music and dancing in particular are still more 
likely to take place in the evening, corresponding 
to another instinctual drive to gather, sing, and 
dance around fires.  
 

As a species primed and ready to party, World 
Party Day on April 3 seems like a no-brainer.  
With a variety of social media applications ready  
to spread communication across the globe in 
mere seconds, all it takes is the click of a button 
to send out an invite to the world.  

 

 

Winter crafts 
 

April 9 is Jumbo Day, commemorating the 
arrival of Jumbo the Elephant in the United 
States in 1882. Jumbo the Elephant had 
thrilled audiences for years in London’s Zoo. 
When circus promoters P.T. Barnum and 
James Bailey saw the elephant act, they  
knew that Jumbo would make their circus  
an even greater show on Earth. Jumbo’s 
arrival by boat in New York City on April 9 
drew massive crowds. The New York  
Times even put Jumbo on the front page.  
 

Barnum and Bailey’s gamble paid off.  
Buying and transporting Jumbo had cost 
$30,000 ($800,000 in today’s dollars). With 
Jumbo now headlining their circus, they  
more than recouped that cost in the first  
two weeks of ticket sales. Jumbo became  
a national phenomenon, and his popularity 
spawned a new word. The word jumbo  
came to mean something “extremely large  
in size.” Today, we commonly use it when  
we say jumbo jet, jumbotron, or anything  
else super-sized.  
 

Flying Fish 
 

The Flora-Bama Lounge is 
found on a sandy stretch of 
beach straddling Orange 
Beach, Alabama, and Perdido 
Key, Florida. At the end of  
April each year since 1986, 
thousands have flocked to  
the state line for the world-
renowned Interstate Mullet 

Toss. No, these athletes aren’t chucking bad 
’80s haircuts (although plenty of attendees 
arrive sporting mullets or wearing mullet wigs). 
These mullets are common tropical fish found 
in the Gulf Coast waters. Inconceivably, the 
fish toss spans three whole days, from Friday 
to Sunday on April 22 to 24, for six hours each 
day, for throwers of all ages. The beach party 
is all for a good cause, and each year the 
Mullet Toss raises $20,000 for local charities. 
A record-shattering toss of 189 feet, eight 
inches was set in 2018. 

 
 
  

April 2022 



 

Peeps Contest 
 

Campus Club is 
getting the glue 
guns out along with 
some Peeps: The 
Pioneer Press’ 
annual Peeps 
Diorama Contest is 
back for its 19th 
year! 

To enter this sticky-sweet contest, our friends 
will be making a diorama of featuring 
marshmallow Peeps. The theme is wide open, 
as is the newspapers tradition — anything from 
current affairs to celebrities, daily life, weather, 
television and movies, books … it’s our friends 
creativity we want to showcase, as we’ve done 
since 2004. We will post the photo of our 
creation in our next newsletter. 

 

Golden Spoon Winners 
 
Winner of the Golden Spoon Award is…Wait it’s 
a tie! All three of our staff members pulled out a 
win. I guess each of their hotdishes were so 
delicious our friends just couldn’t choose one 
that was better than the other.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

Baking Corner 
 
Last month at 
Campus Club 
we baked 
Truffel Tree 
cupcakes as 
shown below, 
plus Mardi 
Gras King 
Cake, Hot 
dish cook off, 
pistachio ice 
cream, 
Rueben dip, 
shamrock shakes and bacon pecan butter 
cookies. All were so delicious! We love our 
bake days! 
 



 

Craft Corner 
 

Our friend Karin, above, proudly displays her 
beautiful beaded butterfly craft we made last month. 
We were hoping, with this craft, to usher spring in 
sooner than later.  
 
Below Paul is working diligently on our St. Patrick’s 
mosaic clover craft. 

 

 

 

April Birthdays 
 

In astrology, those born April 1–21 are Aries’ 
Rams. As the first sign of the zodiac, Rams love  
to lead the charge of change and progress. 
These Rams burn bright and enjoy leadership 
roles and daring artistic pursuits. Those born 
April 22–30 are Bulls of Taurus. Like bulls in  
a pasture, Taureans enjoy relaxing in serene 
environments. They also work hard and  
expect a reward for their efforts. 
 

Kim (Campus Club friend) – April 1 
Maya Angelou (poet) – April 4, 1928 
Tanya  (Campus Club staff) – April 5 
Denise (Campus Club staff) – April 5 
Allan  (Campus Club friend) – April 6 
Beverly Cleary (author) – April 12, 1916 
Al Green (singer) – April 13, 1946 
Kareen Abdul-Jabbar (athlete) – April 16, 1947 
Glen Campbell (singer) – April 22, 1936 
Shirley Temple (actor) – April 23, 1928 
Ella Fitzgerald (singer) – April 25, 1917 
Craig (Campus Club friend) – April 26 
 

Nepali New Year 
 

Nepal’s festival of Bisket Jatra 
coincides with the solar new 
year on April 14 and dates 
back to the Licchavi kingdom, 
which dominated the 
Kathmandu Valley from  

400–750 AD. This ancient holiday begins  
with the symbolic slaying of the snakes. An  
old legend recounts how a cursed princess 
repeatedly killed her bridegrooms when she 
inadvertently summoned vicious snakes to  
their marriage bed. One groom, summoning 
divine power, killed the snakes, freeing  
the princess from her curse. The festival 
culminates with the pulling of two massive 
chariots, known as raths, which haul two gods, 
Bhairav and Bhadrakali, god and goddess of 
creation and destruction. Residents from the 
city’s upper and lower quarters of the city 
engage in a tug-of-war with the chariots, and 
the winners bring the raths to their quarter.  
As in many new years’ celebrations, the 
festivities represent a renewal of life. 

 


